
A LETTER FROM MARILYN & CHARLES STOOKEY
Thought I would take a few minutes before I hit the road to say hello. The 4th was
interesting in Vancouver WA. fireworks are allowed in the city limits and people up here
spend lots of money on them. We had a great show just by stepping outside the door. We
are not brave enough to go the the Big Ft. Vancouver display which is suppose to be one
of the biggest on the west coast, we watched it on TV. They have also been going off for
the last 5 days. Got to meet more of the neighbors this way so that was interesting. The
accounting department has now moved into the new hospital. It is so nice and it is fun to
watch the progress down stairs in the clinical area. Next week is the open house but the
big move for the hospital was pushed back to the 25th. There was a floor finish issue
downstairs and now the manufacture has sent a team to get it on right. I have to hit the
road but first have to stop at the regular vet to drop off Spookey for teeth cleaning. Miss
everyone. Take care. 
Love Marilyn 
(Written July 5, 2006)

POKER RUN

Annette, I did not keep all of the records however we had 16 registered @$5.00 each for
a total of $80.00. It was decided to give all of the money away as prizes. High score was
Richard Barr for $30,00, 2nd was $20.00 won by Travis, 3rd was $15.00 won by Mike Smith
and low score was $15.00 ?, Richard and Mike donated $ back to the club. 50/50 pot was
$31.00. Kay and Mel have the $ and info. (Don Bays talked to Richard about donating back
to the club since he was a club member and some thought it might cause problems)
Reported by Peggy Buchanan
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July 9, 2006
CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB

Meeting called to order by President Mike Smith at 3:05pm at Coits Drive-In.
Phil Danials’ new wife, Dianna Hardesty was introduced.
Minutes of the last meeting were approved as printed in the Dashboard.
Treasurer’s  report was accepted as read.
Trivia questions challenged the members
Old business:  Discussion of the poker run we held on June 24th. Big disappointment that
only 16 cars participated and part of those were club members cars. Hot weather, the time
of day and competion with other car activites were reasons for low attendance.  Because
the money of the poker run was so low and  the proceeds were to go to a charity  the 
motion was made “to add $424 to the amount to make $500”. (Rustyne), approved.
Motion was made “to donate the $500 to Children’s Convalescent Center in Bethany”
(Rustyne) , approved.
New businesss:  Nomination of club officers
Motion made “to keep the same officers for another year”(Rodney, David Jones) 
Discusson of the availability of  present officers resulted in Kent Monroe volunteering
to take Vice President Bill Washam’s place.  Richard Bahr took over 2nd Co-Vice President
David Reeds place and 2nd Co-Vice President will be Ken Buchanan. Motion was passed
with the changes.
 Following are the officers for next year.
President Mike Smith                                            Secretary   Kay Welch
Vice President   Ken Monroe                                Treasurer   Rustyne Harris
2nd Co-Vice President  Richard Bahr                     Show Chairman  Mel Harris     
2nd Co-Vice President  Ken Buchanan                   Newsletter editor  Annette Myers
Peggy Buchanan  announced reminder that CC Riders will have a poker run
at Sonic at I 40 & Choctaw Road on July 22  5:30-8:30.
Thank you note was read from True and Sherry Osborn.
Newsletters from Topeka, Ks  and Tulsa Chevy Clubs available to read
Report on shirt for club by Sherry: Anyone who has not given her their size needs
to do so.  Short sleeved shirts  are not now available. Do we want to go ahead with
long sleeved shirts?  Club agreed to go ahead with long sleeved shirts. Sherry will
order sizes she now has. 
Concerns has been raised about club member Harry and Helen Pouder. Asked Tom Linn
to look in to their welfare
Future meetings will be at Coits. Motion made and passed   Will eat at 2:00 Meeting 3:00
Next meeting Aug 13th  3:00
Next dinner cruise will be July 29th. Osborns will host.
Meeting adjourn  3:45.
Submitted by Martha Duerksen, Acting Secretary



Note from editor:
Since there was not any feature article for the August Dashboard, I will fill in with a
picture from Sedona, AZ trip that Larry & I took in July.  Next month, I promise to have a
featured member article for the
dashboard.
Annette Myers, Editor

Upcoming Events

August 2- 6, 2006 32 Annual International CCI Convention in Springfield, MO Information (800)456-1957 or
visit www.classicchevy.com

August 10-12, 2006 1956 Chevy 50th Anniversary Celebration in Detroit, MI Information (321)385-9703 or visit
www.classicchevy.com

Aug 10-12, 2006, 19th Annual Midwest Chevelle Regional, Indoors at the Tulsa Convention Center
http://okchevelle.org/

Sept 16, 2006   23rd Annual Guthrie Road Celebration, Guthrie, OK   8 am - 3 pm Jim (405) 285-0970

Sept. 30, 2006 Perkins-Tryon Public Schools Car Show Perkins-Tryon High School on Hwy 33 Registration
8 am Trophies at 2 pm Cimarron Starlite Cruisers.

October 1 - 8, 2006 10th Anniversary of “Cruisin The Coast” at the Gulf Coast in Biloxi, MS

October 20 - 22, 2006 Fall Foliage 2006.  Branson, MO Hosted by Classic Chevy Club of Springfield, MO
Information: Wendell or Jan Royster @ (417)883-6541 Hotel:   Quality Inn (417)335-6776



Next meeting Sunday, August 13,
2006 3 p.m. at Coit’s Drive-In on

N. Penn & I-44

 
Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club
P.O. Box 676
Wheatland, OK 73097


